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January 19, 2025 

Welcome to Camp Springs Community Church.  I trust that you will be blessed today as we 
study God’s Word together. The foundational teaching of the Bible is the Gospel of Jesus Christ, 
which simply teaches that every person is a sinner (thinks and does wrong things) and is 
permanently separated from God and Heaven. However, Jesus Christ (God’s Son), became a 
man who died by being nailed to a cross to pay for the sins of the world, and then rose from the 
grave. Whoever puts his faith in Jesus Christ for salvation will have his sins forgiven and will 
gain entry into heaven (John 3:16). Please ask us if you have questions. 

   
10 AM Message                        TO CELEBRATE OR GRIEVE?  NEHEMIAH 8: 9-12       

                

MORNING SERVICE 
Prelude:  

Greetings and Announcements   

Scripture Reading       JOHN 13: 31-35        DOUG DAVIS       
Prayer                                   

Worship in Song 

11 AM Message                          PURIFIED VIA JUST SEED   1 PETER 1: 22-25 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES 
Sunday School for all Ages .................................................................................. 10:00 AM 
Sunday Morning ................................................................................................... 11:00 AM 
Wednesday –AWANA  ........................................................................................... 7:00 PM 
Wednesday – Adult Bible Study……………………………………..................... 7:00 PM  

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
Sunday Mornings, from 9:45 AM to 12:15 PM, YouTube Live on the CSCC  

Channel will be open, all are welcome to connect.   

Wednesday Evenings:  Adult Bible Study, and AWANA 7 pm. 

 

ATTENDANCE 
 

JANUARY 
10 am Sunday 

School 
11 am 

Worship 
WED 

5 36 50 NO SERVICE, 
WEATHER 

DAY 
12 32 48 32 

19    

26    

 
 

UPCOMING IN THE CHURCH: 
 

JANUARY 17TH: BOARD MEETING 6:00 PM, DINNER PROVIDED 
JANUARY 18TH: LET THE WOMEN BE WOMEN BIBLE STUDY 

JANUARY  
 
 
 
 
 

JANUARY NURSERY SCHEDULE:  
 

5th      Grace and Preston 
12th    Jenny and Charity 
19th    Andria and Connor 

26th    Robert B. and Anna Grace 
 

 
 

 



                    Dr. Jim Lowther, Pastor 
 

 

Dear Praying Friends, 
  
We always evaluate the ministries from the year before to see if they have been 
fruitful or if there are changes that need to be made.  I looked at my list and realized I 
could not give up or add anything more than I do!  Wayne will be teaching more in the 
Mfuleni Church to carry some of the weight of the ministry from Pastor Tisetso who 
was overloaded with Bible studies and discipleship last year. 
We live in a small Afrikaans village where there is a vineyard behind us and a farm.  
Day after day, when I would take my walk, I would watch an 82-year-old man wheel 

his wheelchair up from the farm into the village to sit each day.  His wheelchair was in 
very bad shape with literally no tread left on the wheels. I thought that we could 

certainly do better than that for a wheelchair for him, so I found a quality wheelchair 
and gave it to him.  I learned that his name is George and he could understand and 
speak some English.  Each day we greeted each other and sometimes I would push 

him to the corner.  Wayne noticed Mr. George and gave him a cup of coffee and 
some bread one day.  After this, Mr. George would stop by our curbside almost every 

day and Wayne began to talk with him and shared the gospel with him.  The next 
week Mr. George came by our house and wanted to tell us that he had trusted in the 
Lord Jesus.  Most mornings, if the weather is nice, Mr. George stops at the curb of 

our home and waits for Wayne to come out with a cup of coffee, a passage of 
scripture from John’s gospel and prayer to start the day.  He now comes with a smile 

and a sparkle in his eyes that we never really noticed before.  What began by 
supplying a physical need, God used to meet this man’s spiritual need. 

 
Prayer Requests: 
  
HOA to approve building plans for the new home.  In the meantime, we will be 
moving our young adults from the center and the residential home to our new 
residence for their day program. 
  
We have a short ministry trip planned for the States January 20th – February 
13th.  Please pray for Craig.  He will stay at the residential home during the week 
and his caregiver and a friend will bring him home on the weekends.  Pray for 
safety as we travel.  
  
This week ministries have started up again after the summer holiday.  People 
have been returning from the Eastern Cape and schools open on Wednesday.  
Simanyene Center will start again as well.  Please pray for us as we teach and 
share God's Word. 
 
Thank you for partnering with us.  
  
Wayne, Sue & Craig Royce 
  
“A man’s heart plans his way, but the LORD directs his steps.”  Proverbs 16:9 
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